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During summer 2013, Gregory Marouard focused his work on the Edfu fieldwork season and, 
due to the cancellation of the 2013 season at Edfu, during fall 2013 he continued his work 
on the treatment of the Tell Edfu 2012 results. He published with Nadine Moeller a short 
overview of their last season and site management work at Edfu in Oriental Institute News & 
Notes 220: 3–9.

In January 2014 Gregory participated in the Society for the Study of Egyptian Antiquities 
symposium at Toronto “Pyramids: The Mountains of Pharaoh.” He presented a lecture entitled 
“A Provincial Pyramid: Recent Investigations at the Small Step Pyramid at El-Ghonemiya-
Edfu.”

Between March and April 2014, Gregory conducted his fourth season at the harbor site 
at Wadi al-Jarf, the port site of Khufu on the Red Sea coast, as senior archaeologist. With 
his colleague Pierre Tallet (University Paris-Sorbonne), they published a short article, “The 
Harbor of Khufu on the Red Sea Coast at Wadi al-Jarf, Egypt,” in Near Eastern Archaeology 77/1: 
4–14. About his work at Wadi al-Jarf, his paper had been accepted at the sixty-fifth American 
Research Center in Egypt meeting in Portland (April 2014). In addition, he gave an Oriental 
Institute members’ lecture about the “New Discoveries at Wadi el-Jarf: The Harbor of King 
Khufu on the Egyptian Red Sea Coast (ca. 2550 bc)” in early May.

In June 2014, Gregory participated in his ninth fieldwork season at the site of Buto in 
the western Delta region in order to prepare the publication of the archaeological results 
from the five-year fieldwork program carried out between 2007 and 2011. This monograph 
will be submitted for publication to the German Archaeological Institute (DAI) at the end of 
the current year. 

As archaeologist Gregory also participated in the final season of the Institut Français 
d’Archéologie Orientale’s (IFAO) excavations at Abu Rawash. Directed by Yann Tristant (Mac-
quarie University) since 2008, this project focuses on the elite cemetery dating back to the 
reign of King Den (First Dynasty, ca. 2950 bc). He also took the opportunity to visit some 
sites at Dahshur and in the Fayum area in order to prepare two further articles, which are 
currently in progress. 

In July Gregory presented a joint paper with Nadine Moeller on the discovery of the 
Khayan sealings from Tell Edfu at the Vienna workshop on the Hyksos ruler Khayan, which 
was co-organized by Irene Forstner-Müller and Nadine Moeller.

He also completed another article, entitled “Maisons-tours et organisation des quartiers 
domestiques dans les agglomérations du Delta: l’exemple de Bouto de la Basse Époque aux 
premiers Lagides.” in Séverine Marchi (ed.), Les maisons-tours en Égypte durant la Basse Époque, 
les périodes ptolémaïques et romaine (Paris-Sorbonne, December 2012), NeHet 2 (2014): 105–33.

Gregory finished a brief article for the next issue (no. 45) of Egyptian Archaeology about his 
current research project at the site of Kom ed-Dahab, an extensive Greco-Roman settlement 
which he recently discovered in the eastern Delta by using satellite images.
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He finally submitted a short chapter for the forthcoming third volume of the archaeo-
logical results of the IFAO excavations at Ayn Sokhna (Old and Middle Kingdom harbor site 
on the Red Sea coast).
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